
State of Florida 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 0 2540 SHUMARD OAKBOULEVARD 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: June 14,2006 

Blanca S. Bay6, Co 

Richard P. Redemann, Professional Engineer 111, Division of Economic Regulation 

is 'on Clerk and Administrative Services Director w TO: 

FROM: 

RE: Docket No. 060165-WS - Application for amendment of Certificates 455-W and 
389-S to extend water and wastewater service areas in Flagler and Volusia Counties 
and request for approval of special service availability agreements by Plantation 
Bay Utility Co. 

Please add to the docket file the attached email dated June 12,2006, fi-om Mr. Martin 
Friedman, attorney for the applicant to Mr. Richard Redemann, Commission staff. The 
attachment is the utility's response to Rule 25-30.550(3), Florida Administrative Code, which 
requires a statement of the treatment plant load, capacity and amount reserved under the special 
developer agreements. 
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Richard Redemann 

From: Martin Friedman [mfriedman@rsbattorneys.com] 

Sent: 
To : Richard Redemann 
cc: Patti Daniel 

Subject: Dkt. No. 050912-WS 

1 , , , ,.,,. 

Monday, June 12,2006 508 PM 

Richard, 
This is in response to you email of June 9,2006. You are correct that the water and wastewater 

"extension" capacities are too high for these developments. Unfortunately, that provision was inartfully 
drawn. The extension will serve 75 residential ERCs and 56 commercial ERCs, with both water and 
wastewater. While a typical ERC for water is 350 gpd, and for wastewater is 280 gpd, a water ERC is 
actually 139 gpd and a wastewater ERC is 108 gpd. in Plantation Bay. 

Based upon the recently completed rate case, Order No. PSC-06-0170A-PAA-WS, the water plant has 
firm reliable capacity of 670,000 gpd, and the wastewater treatment plant has permitted capacity of 
475,000 gpd on an AADF basis. That case using a 12/31/06 projected test year concluded that the 
M P  flow was 138,009 gpd, and the WTP had average flows of 321,877 gpd (does not include fire flow 
and growth). 

I hope this information is helpful. Give me a call if you have any questions or need anything else. 
Regards, Marty 

Martin S. Friedman 
Rose, Sundstrom & Bentley, LLP 
Sanlando Center 
2180 W. State Road 434, Suite 2118 
Longwood, FL 32779 
Phone: 407-830-6331 
Fax: 407-830-8522 

NOTICE: This e-mail message and any attachment to this e-mail message contains confidential 
information that is legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not review, 
retransmit, convert to hard copy, copy, use or disseminate this e-mail or any attachments to it. If you 
have received this e-mail in error, please notify us immediately by return e-mail or by telephone at 407- 
830-6331 and delete the original and all copies of this transmission (including any attachments). 
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